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126, Station Road,

Mickleover,

Derby,

DE3 9FN

18th November, 2014
Space for Cycling

Dear Councillor,

Here, the members of Derby Cycling Group give reasons why you should give more proactive support to cycling as everyday transport and work harder to make the growth of cycling a major objective of every council department.

Why is it important to get more people cycling, more often, more safely for everyday journeys such as travelling to work, school, the shops, to visit friends, to go to church, to sports and social events, rather than driving everywhere?

· Making more space on the road – reducing congestion

· Improving the fitness and hence the health of people in Derby by getting more of them more active, more often

· Putting money in people’s pockets that they can spend in the local economy by reducing the amount of fuel they need to buy for their car

· Giving independence to young people and those who do not drive

· Reducing pollution
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There are six themes to the Space for Cycling campaign:

1. Giving protected space on main roads

2. Creating cycle-friendly town and district centres

3. Lowering traffic speeds

4. Removing through motor traffic in residential areas

5. Creating safe routes to school

6. Making cycle routes through green spaces

Please use this link to pledge your support for Space for Cycling and find out more information: Space for Cycling  

Please read on for a more in depth description of how more cycle travel would benefit Derby as a city and also those individuals who travel by bike.

Yours Sincerely,

Tony Roelich

Campaigns Co-ordinator

On behalf of all members of Derby Cycling Group

Derby Cycling Group is a member based organisation representing over 400 cyclists in Derby and the surrounding area which promotes cycling as a healthy, sustainable and cost effective means of everyday transport.

Why More Cycling is Important for Derby

Reducing congestion:
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Ask any business leader and they will tell you that congestion is a major cost to the local economy. Minimizing congestion makes Derby a more attractive place for businesses to locate themselves.

Every car journey which becomes a cycle journey is one less car on the road reducing congestion and pollution one little bit more. Curing congestion does not require the removal of 80% of cars, only those car journeys that exceed a road’s capacity. Just a 10% reduction in peak time car journeys would have a major impact on congestion.

Creating a safer environment for cycling, such as in the photograph, will enable more people to do it which will help to reduce those traffic levels. This sort of provision needs to be everywhere.

Improving People’s Health:

From an individual’s point of view, the reason most people cite for wanting to cycle are the health benefits they gain through the improved levels of fitness which regular, even moderate, exercise such as cycling provides. The 
benefits to a person’s health from cycling outweigh the risks by more than 20:1. The risks of not cycling are primarily the risk of developing an ailment related to inactivity (coronary heart disease, diabetes and some forms of cancer) . A discussion on the benefits of cycling can be found via this link:

Cycling and Health - What's the Evidence 

The really great thing about cycling for health is that people can build the exercise into their normal day; they don’t need to set special time aside to do it. By cycling three miles to work a person gets 15 minutes of regular exercise, twice a day, everyday, for free.

Benefiting the Local Economy:

Derby’s local economy would benefit from more cycling in several ways.

While people are busy getting fitter by cycling on everyday journeys instead of using the car, they are also saving money. People save money on fuel of course, but for some families a second car may no longer be needed which saves really significant amounts year after year. People can, instead, spend this money in local shops, restaurants and on services provided by local tradesmen. 

Employees who cycle regularly to work are more productive and take fewer sick days than people who usually drive to work, saving their employers money (reducing costs and increasing revenue).
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Independence of Young People:

For children and young people, cycling gives them a level of independence and confidence from being able to travel around by themselves. Independence is an important social attribute. It makes people more self reliant, with better mental health, and better at decision making. All of which helps make people more rounded, mature members of society. Children do not gain that by relying on the parental taxi to take them everywhere, partly because they will travel out less frequently and only when convenient for their parents. We must enable parents to feel it is safe to allow their children to travel independently from home such as the girl in this photo, on her way to school.

What’s the Problem?

Because people don’t feel safe riding on the road and because the cycle network in Derby is very incomplete, most people who would like to cycle don’t and it’s not possible to get others to think about cycling at all.

That is why the Space for Cycling campaign was set up, to inform local politicians of the issues affecting cycle transport and encourage you to think about the benefits of cycling and to pledge your support to make more space available to cycling on the road and in council policy.

Deciding to make the pledge is the hardest part. Once you have done that, many things can be done very easily and even very cheaply. Many of the solutions are just about considering cycling in, for example, links with new 
housing or commercial developments, creating cycle lanes when roads are being resurfaced, or calming traffic 
speeds on routes to schools and on residential streets. Then there are even more government, health and 
developer contribution funding streams which Derby can utilize more effectively than at present to deliver cycle 
facilities. Finally there are procedures which council departments can use to ensure cycling is allowed to develop:
cycle auditing of all planning applications and highway improvement schemes, setting planning conditions related to provision for cycling and enforcing those conditions in a rigorous and systematic way, and so on.

Please become a solution to the problem; pledge your support to Derby Cycling Group’s “Space for Cycling” campaign and get in touch with us to find out how, together, we can enable more cycling for the benefit of everyone in Derby.

Pledge: Space for Cycling 
Thank you
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